State Sends Judge Manning Recruitment & Retention Plan

The State Board of Education Chairman Howard Lee and State Superintendent of Public Instruction Mike Ward have sent Judge Howard Manning, Jr., a plan to help recruit and retain teachers and to improve performance in Hoke County. Because of last week’s State Board of Education meeting, the Judge allowed the State Board of Education (SBE) and the Department of Public Instruction (DPI) additional time to develop their response to his directive that additional resources be committed to help Hoke County (see June 4, 2004 Friday Report ). The plan includes a nine-part plan to help Hoke County recruit and retainhigh-quality teachers, to offer strong professional development for teachers and

administrators, to seek additional resources from the General Assembly for supplemental funding, and to ensure that struggling students have high-performing teachers. The initial cost of the plan would be $25 million, including $22 million for instruction of students at-risk of academic failure, and $3 million to recruit and retain teachers in hard-to-staff schools in Hoke County.  

The recruitment and retention plan would offer teachers in six hard-to-staff schools in Hoke County, which are schools that have teacher turnover rates above 28 percent, $1,500 signing bonuses for new teachers and retention bonuses to be paid at the end of years three, five, and seven. A new teacher who remains for all seven years would be eligible for $16,000 in additional compensation under the proposed plan.  

Other major parts of the plan include:

_ Provide administrator training through the Principals Executive Program (see

Attachment 2);

_ Establish a lateral entry coordinator to help support lateral entry teachers in Hoke

County. Last year approximately one in eight of Hoke County’s teachers were lateral entry (see Attachment 3);

_ Establish a Project Achieve director, which is based upon a successful school

improvement model used in Braxosport, TX. This program also will provide support for lateral entry and new teachers (see Attachment 4);

_ Establish a professional development specialist for the district (see Attachment 5);

_ Continue offering financial consulting with leadership (see Attachment 6);

_ Consult with district on a document to identify Hoke County’s vision, priorities, and student performance goals (see Attachment 7); and

_ Help Hoke County with additional efforts, including a supplemental fund for

disadvantaged students, including additional instructional resources, additional time, lowered class size, etc., as part of Personal Education Plans for struggling students, and ensuring high-performing teachers for students below grade level (see Attachments 8a & 8b).

A great deal of the plan is based upon securing the necessary resources from the General Assembly, which based upon the Governor’s budget proposal and the House budget is not providing additional resources.

